Critique of Traveling Bears Presentation

October 25 ,2000


My husband and I, Clayton and Rosemary Fairbourn, spent a very delightful mid-day with Olga’s junior high school students in their “Traveling Bears Club.”  The approximately 50 children filled every desk and corner of the room.  They were very excited as they found their particular poster, silently reviewed their part; then with great pride, pinned their Traveling Bear badge on their shirt.


The topic, “Countries and People---comparing Russia with the U.S.A”; was very well researched by Olga from many different sources.  She is tenacious in gathering ideas, pictures, excerpts, quotes, etc. from American friends, from travel pamphlets and photos, calendars, books, magazines.  


We learned a great deal about Russia, and were able to add some additional color about American handicrafts, traditions, cuisine and life.  The interchange was effective.  For the most part, the children did a good job.  Perhaps they could have spoken louder and kept the audience’s attention a little better.


The singing of Russian folk songs by the costumed group was excellent.  The Russian pancakes were marvelous and so tender.  It was very gracious of Olga to give them to us at the conclusion of the program.  Walking us to our bus stop afterward was also appreciated.


Olga and the students should be highly commended for this activity.  I hope they continue to have similar experiences with the Traveling Bear’s Club in the future.




Sincerely,





Rosemary M. Fairbourn

